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STATE’S UTILITY CONSUMER ADVOCATE PROTESTS 
PACIFIC BELL’S BUSINESS TOLL RATE HIKE
The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) of the California Public Utilities Commission today filed its protest to Pacific Bell’s proposal to raise the maximum rates and current rates for its business toll service. 
Regina Birdsell, ORA Director, stated, “This situation in no way resembles a competitive marketplace.  Pacific Bell has exercised considerable market power to raise toll rates way above its costs to provide these services, even though Pacific Bell’s recent cost filing with the Commission shows that its costs to provide business toll services are declining substantially.  This lower cost to provision business toll service should have justified a rate reduction, not a rate increase.”

ORA urges the Commission to rescind a decision it made earlier this year to allow the business toll increase and begin the steps to return $35 million to California telephone customers. 

Last year, the Commission concluded that Pacific Bell’s business toll services, that is, any non-local call within Pacific Bell's service territory, were fully competitive.  That decision gave Pacific Bell the authority to change business toll rates with minimal review by the Commission.  
Since then, Pacific Bell has increased its business toll rates from 10% to 214%, with an overall average rate increase of approximately 50%, which slaps California business customers with more than a $100 million hike in their phone bills.


Pacific Bell currently provides these toll services to approximately seven million business lines in California; most of them will be substantially harmed by this rate increase. 
The increase would particularly harm small business customers who will be bearing the brunt of the rate increases.  Pacific Bell has been arranging discounted business toll rates to more than a hundred large business customers through special contracts. 

In addition Pacific Bell has been collecting a surcharge on the phone bill of every Californian to subsidize telephone service to in high cost areas in the state.  Part of that surcharge, $35 million, was intended to allow Pacific Bell to lower its business toll rate.  Because Pacific Bell failed to carry out the business toll rate reduction, the Commission should also begin the steps to direct Pacific Bell to refund $35 million to ratepayers.

ORA is an independent arm of the Commission with expertise in economics, finance, accounting and engineering, and represents consumers at the Public Utilities Commission.  ORA’s views do not necessarily reflect those of the Commission. 
###

� Advice Letters 21594 and AL 21820.
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